Issue: Mentoring of New Teachers

Most groups agree that the current Kentucky Teacher Intern Program (KTIP) has been successful in supporting beginning teachers as well and strengthening the licensure process.  However, the process is extensive and extremely time consuming.  

Teacher Position:

1. Teachers believe that new teachers completing KTIP should be provided with an additional planning period to accomplish their KTIP work as well as organizing and planning that teachers routinely do.

2. Most teachers agree that at least one more year of a structured, voluntary mentoring program would be beneficial to beginning teachers.  Mentoring programs provided in years after KTIP should be non-evaluative.

3. Stipends for KTIP Resource Teachers need to be continually increased.  Currently, resource teachers spend 50 hours outside of classroom observations mentoring intern teachers.  They receive a $1400 stipend for their work as resource teachers, but the current state budget does not provide sufficient funds to cover even this minimal stipend.
4. The Sate and/or School Districts should be liable for late payments to Resource Teachers.

Rationale:  Beginning teachers need support making the transition into their professional career.  Data demonstrates a large number of teachers leave the teaching profession in their first through fifth year.  Getting teachers successfully past those years will significantly increase the numbers that remain in the teaching profession and ease shortages.  Mentoring programs support teachers as they continue to develop and refine their teaching skills.

Opposing Viewpoints:  Main constraint is money.  The Education Professional Standards Board might resist changes in the KTIP process.

